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BEFORL THE OlL COURIERVATION COMmILSION
OF THy STATE OF NEZw MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING
CALLED 5Y THE OIL CONSERVATION
. COMMISSION OF HEW REXICC FO2
THL PURPOSE OF CONSIDERING:

CASE No. 3758
Order NO. R-3424

'APPLICATION OF WILLIAM A, AND EDwWARD R,
HUBKON POR AN EXCHEPTION TO ORLER NO.
R-3221, EIDY COUNTY, NEW MBXICU.

CRURR _OF THE COMMISSION

This cause cawe con for hearing at ¢ a.wm. on May 15, 1968,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0Oil Conservation Commiegsion
of Rew Mexico, hereinafter referred to aa the “Couniseion.®
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CALE No. 175%
Order No. R-3424

pond, lake, deprression, draw, streambed, or &rroyo, or in any
watercourse, or iv any othar place Or in any aaaonsr which wilil
constitute a hazard to any tregh water supglies and said
disposal has not previously been prohibited.

(4) That the applicants seek an exception to the provisions
© of the aforesald Order (3) to permit the continced surface dis~
posal of roduced water on sald lsases on or aftar January 1,

(5) +hat sunatantial aacunts ur wat2r are orocucsd in
eonjunction with the productice ot o0i) or gase, or voth, from
the aforementioned leames.

(6) That said produced water is vresantly beina dispogad of
in surface pits located vn said ilcases.

{7) <that several large suriace ponés, or lakes, containing
extremely high concentrations of chlorides exist in the immedizte
and meciate vicinity of said disposal pits which ponde, cor lakes,
are not subject to the provisions ©f Lrder No. R=3221.

(3) That in relation to said surface lakazs, the subiject
disporal cits ar? swall iao volume ¢r waster and the concentrations
ot chiloricee are ifnatvrecizbla.

‘ {9) That the aforesaic dispcsal pits and surfaca lakes
" overlie the same general subsurface dralnage system,

{10) That *he ourpoae of Jdrder No. E=3221, to proteciy fresh
watar supplies from the nhazarxd jfosad by suriacoe craposii @f
Procucsc waicve, woula nsb we advzeesd oy rne enforcenent of mails

préay ay To tLha sausgect Jadses ot Uhiin vime,
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CASE ¥o. 3756
Order No. R-3424

Sectionme 28, 22, and 13, Township 20 Hourh, dapge 10 Dfagt, WMIMH,
Jom Hermanos Yates-ueven Rivers Fool, &ddy County, Hew laxico,
in pite locateld on said _edses until further corcer of the
,Comaission.

(2) That thsz Comnmisgeion may by administrative order rescind
such a2uthority whenaver it reasonably appears to tihie Commission
that much resciseion ~#Quld sarve o bDrotroct friosn walsr suppllee
from ollution

127 Yhat jurasdiclion @y Uhiy canme is vataingd sor the
centry ©i such furtoer orders as the Commission may deem necessary.

[ONE at Santx Fe, Mew Mevics, on the rlay and vear hereinabove |
Gesianated. ’

STATE OF NEW MEXICO

JEUURE) 4 A ovk\ ﬁ” COMMLBE LU

»\jf\\_: .r T 1

A
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\u’!‘f‘i‘.“, Jr,, ¥erhsr L Suoretary
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United States Department of the Interior

GEOLOGICAL SURVEY Lo

P el B

Drawer 1857 ,'z
Roswell, New Mexico 88201

July 27, 1971

Mrs. Ida Rodriguez

Secretary to Director

New Mexico 0il Gonservation Commission
P.0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Dear Ida:

The exhibits we borrowed on July 23 (No. 1 through No. 13, case 3758,
and No. 1 through No. 4, case 4182) are returned herewith. Thank you
for your cooperation in making these edl ‘bits available to us.

Sincerely yours,

«?
ezl
CARL C. TRAYWICK
Acting Oil and Gas Supervisor

Atchs




GOVERNOR
DAVID F. CARGO
CRAIRMAN

State of New Sexico
®il Conservation Jommission
LAND COMMISSIONER

GUYTON B. HAYS
MEMBER

STATR GEOLOQIST
A L. PORTER, JR.
SECRETARY - OINECTOR

P. O. BOX 2088
SANTA PE

May 31, 1968

Mr. Jason XKellahin

Kellahin & Fox Re: Case No. 3758
Attorneys at Law Order No. R-3424
Post Office Box 1769 Applicant:

Santa Fe, New Mexico
Wm. A. & Ed. Hudson

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are two copies of the above-referenced Com-
mission order recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,

D G

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary~Director

ALP/ir
Carbon copy of drder also sent to:

Hohha OCC x
Artesia occ X

Aztec OCC
Other Mr. John Anderson, U. S. Geological Survey, Roswell, New Mexico




Docket No. l14-68

DOCKET: REGULAR HEARING -~ WEDNESDAY - MAY 15. 1963

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSICN - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAND OFFICE

BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXTCC

ALLOWABLE

CASE 3757:

CASE 3758:

(1) Consideration ¢f the o0il allowable for June, 1968;

(2} Consideration of the allowable production of gas for
June, 1968, from thirteen prorated pools in Lea,
Eddy. and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico; 2lso presenta-
tion of purchaser's nominaticns for said pools for the
six-month period beginning July. 1968; consideration of
the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools
in San Juan, Rio Arriba and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico,
for June, 1968,

Application of Mobil 0il Corporation for an exception to
Order No. R-3221, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks an excepticon to Commission
Order No. R-3221, which order prohibits the disposal of water
produced in conjunction with the produsticn ~f oil on the
surface of the ground in Lea, Eddy, Chaves and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexico, after Jaruary 1, 1969. Said exception
would be for applicant‘s C. L. O‘Brien "“C" lease in Section
1, Township 9 South, Range 28 EBast, Twin Lakes-Devonian Pool,
Chaves County, New M=xico. Applicant seeks authority to
continue to dispose of prcducad watar in a surface pit on
said lease,

Application of William A, and Edward K. Hudson for an
exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County, New Mexico.
Applicants, in the above-siyled cause,. seek an exception

to Commissicon Order No. R=3221, which prohibits the disposal
of water prcduzed in zonjunsticon with preduction of oil on
the surfase of the ground in Lea, Eddy. Chaves; and Roosevelt
Counties, New Mexioo, aftar January 1, 1969, Said exception
would bz for applicants’ Federal. Gull ::deral, and Eddy State
"BD" leases in Sections 28, 32, and 33, Township 20 South,
Range 30 East, Dos Hermancs Yates-Seven Rivers Pool, Eddy
County, New Mexi-o, Applicants seak authority to continue

Lo ditpose of produced watrer in sucfzce pits 1n said leases,

Southeastern New Mexico nomenaslature :3se calling for an
order f-r theo - zzaticn, abolishment . -ontraction. and exten-—
gicn of corthaan pools 1n Thaves. Lo, Eddy and Roosevelt

Couni.ios,. New Mexioo.
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Regular Hearing - May 15, 1968 Docket No., 14-68

(a) Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as an o0il pool for Strawn production and designated as the
South Crossroads-Strawn. Pool. The discovery well is J. M.
Huber Corporation, Santa Fe "22" No., 1, located in Unit B

of Section 22, Township 10 South, Range 36 East, NMPM., Said
pocl should comprise the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 36 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 22: NE/4

{b) Create a new pool in Eddy County, New Mexico, classified
as an oil pool for Strawn production and designated as the
Mesquite-Strawn Pool. The discovery well is Pennzoil Company,
Federal A No. 1, located in Unit D of Section 3, Township 18
South, Range 31 East, NMPM. Said pool should comprise the
following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 31 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 3: NW/4 NW/4

(c} Create a new pool in Lea County, New Mexico, classified
as a gas pool for Wolfcamp production and designated as the
Scuth Osudo-Wolfcamp Gas Pool, The discovery well is Amerada
Petroleum Corporation, State WE "K" No. 1, located in Unit

F of Section 15, Township 21 South, Range 35 East, NMPM.

Said pool should comprise the following-described area:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 15: NwW/4

(d) Abolish the Lane-Fennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New
Maxico, described as:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: NE/4

SECTICN 24: W/2

SECTION 25: W/2 and SE/4

SECTION 35: E/2

SECTTON 36:  All

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 30< S/2
SECTION 31: W/2
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Regular Hearing ~ May 15, 1968
(d continued)

TOWNSHIP 10

Docket No.

SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 1l:
SECTION 2:
SECTION 12:

TOWNSHIP 10

All
E/2 and SW/4
N/2

SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 6:

(e) Contract the Inbe Permo-Fennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,

New Mexico, by deletion of

TOWNSHIP 10

W/2 and SE/4

the following-described area:

SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 3:
SECTION 10:
SECTION 11:

Mexico, to include thereain:

SE/4
E/2
All

(f) Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 36:

SwW/4

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 9:

SECTION 15:
SECTION 29:
SECTICN 30:
SECTION 31:

TOWNSHIP 10

SW/4

NE/4

NW/4 and S/2
All

N/2 and SE/4

SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTICN 1
SECTION 2:
SECTION 3
SECTION 10:
SECTION 11:

TOWNSHTP 10

NW/4 and S/2
all
SE/4
All
All

SOUTH. RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 5:
SECTION 6:

TOWNSHIP 11

NW/4
All

(g) Extend the Bagley-Pennsylvanian Pocl in Lea County,
New Mexico to include therein:

SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 36:

SE/4
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(h) Extend the North Bagley-Lower Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 17: NW/4
SECTION 18: NE/4
SECTICN 20: NE/4

(i) Extend the North Bagley-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in
Lea County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 11 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 16: N/2

SECTION 17: N/2

SECTION 28: NW/4

SECTION 29: N/2

(j) Extend the Buffalo Vallesy-Pennsylvanian Gas Pool in
Chaves County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 27 FEAST, NMPM
SECTION 35: N/2

TOWNSHIP 15 SOUTH, RANGE 27 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 1: W/z
SECTION 2: S§/2

(k) Bxtend the Cato-San Andres Pool in Chaves County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 9 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTICN 5: E/2

(1) Extend the Chaveroco-San Andres Pool in Roousevelt
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 7 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 23: SE/4

>

!
\
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 18 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTICON 22: NE/4

m) Fwtend the East EK-Queen Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,




ﬁgaular Hearing - May 15, 1968 Docket No. 14-68

(n) Extend the Inbe Permo-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: NW/4
SECTION 24: NE/4

(o) Extend the Littman-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 21 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM ‘
SECTION 21: W/2 |

(p) Extend the East Mason-Delaware Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 26 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 20: SW/4

(q9) Extend the Scharb-Bone Springs Pool in Lea County, |
New Mexicco, to include therein:

TOANSHIP 19 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM |
SECTION 1: S/2 |
SECTION 1l: SE/4 |
SECTION 12: All

(r) Extend the Simanocla-Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 10 SCUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 17: NE/4

{s} Extend the North Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New
Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMDM
SECTION 13: SE/4

(t) Extend the Vacuum-Middle Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 13: SE/4

(W) Extend the Vacuum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea
County, New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 14: SE/4
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(v) Extend the Warren-Drinkard Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 20 SOUTH, RANGE 38 EAST, NMPM

SECTION 35: NE/4




JASON W. KELLAWIN

HOBELRY E.FOX

KELLAHIN AND FOX
ATTORNEYS AT LAW

54’z EAST SAN FRANCISCO STREETY
POSY OFFICE BOX 1769

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO 87501

TELEPHORE 9B2-4315
Area Cope 5085

April 10, 1968

New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

Enclosed 1s the application of William A. and
Edward R. Hudson for an exception to the pro-

visions of New Mexico 011l Conservation Comm
sion Order No. R-3221,

is-

It is requested that this case be set before the
Commission's examiner, or at the May statewide

Commission hearing.

Yours very truly,

b . Nelbod.,

ason W. Kellahin
JWK:ss
Enecl.

DOCKET autiip
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-
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DI CONSHRVIWION COMHNISEIUN

APPLICALION OF WILLIEL X, XD
EDWARD R. HUDSON FOR APPROVAL
OF AN EXCEPTION TO THE PROVI-
SIONS OF ORDER R-3221, DOS
HERMANOS POOL, EDDY COUNTY,
NEW MEXICO

uagd use of unlined surface pito Joxr the disposal of produced

vaters in the Dos Hexrwonos POoOl, 2ady County, Weow llexico, and
in support thereo: would show the Jommilission:
Zpplicanits are the operators of lcasss desicneted as the

Federel, the “ul. Tederal and 4Zddy Stete "8D" leeses, located

in Secitions 28, 32 and 33, in Townshiv 20 Souith, {ange 30

veico, 211 as nore particularliy shown

oI 0il, clus &,420 brrrols O wetay veco day, Or in QHUCEs 04
9T werCent (il welel. Muture Life ofF Thae leases 15 egtimBted
1oL Lo gxeged Jiun v o

Joss Tor insiTlli sy gisudeal lociliitios woolda Do
DEON L FEENTORETETS AT dousiaian] FEON DR SRR S HESTRN
ould arve o Do forndonD on 1 La ot ranitod.
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scale in otherx portions 0. the township. continued use of
surface »its by epplicents would not zugnent ~ny problem that
may exist on account of zsurface diswozal, and the elimination
of surface disposzal on epplicants' leases would noi put 2n

1

end to selt walter seepage in the area, 1i such seepage ig in
fact occurring.

2pproval of this application will make possible the
recovery oI &n additional 107,800 barrels o. oil from the Dos

Hermanos Pool before chandonwent, resulting in the prevention

of waste and th

]

production of 0il that would not otherwise

s

]

recovered.

WHEREFORE, applicants pray that this application be
set for hearing before the Commission or the Commission's
duly appointed examiner, and that aliter notice and hearing
as required by law, an excention to the provisions of Orxder
No. R-3221, be granted.

a L)

Respectivlly submit

i}
an,

o

WILLI&NM . 2na EDVARD R. HUDSON

BY oA . IVM

ATTORNEYS 7OR APPLICAENTS
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BEFORE THE

OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico

May 15, 1968
REGULAR HEARING

- e e we -
tre  wa . am W M am @ o A W B W s s

IN THE MATTER OF:

licaglog gf william 2, andt
By Budgon, 577 BMa5*EShRie” )

BEFORE: Honorable David Cargo
Mr. A. L. Porter

Mr., Guyton B. Hays

TRANSCRYPT O HEARING

—_— - e e e et e me

P e e L e e S e e e i e e o 21 2 e S 2+ e o e e e e i

Case No.

3758




MR. PORTER: We will take up Case 3758,
MR. HATCH: Application of William A, and Edward
R, Hudson for an exception to Order No. R-3221, Eddy County,
New Mexico.
MR, KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, Jason
Kellahin, Kellahin and Fox, Santa Fe, appearing for the
applicant., I have one witness I would like to have sworn,
pleasge.
MR, PORTER: Before we have the witness sworn,
are there anv other appearances in this case? Does anyone
desire to present testimony in the case? You may proceed
to swear the witness,
(Witness sworn,)
MR. KELLAHIN: We have one large exhibit I would
like to put up on the board.
{(Whereupon, Applicant's
Exhibits 1 through 13 were
marked for identification,)

RALPH L. GRAY

called as a witness, having been first duly sworn, was examined
and tectified as follows:

DIRLECT EXAMINATION

BY MR, KELLAHIN:

0 Will you state your name, piecase?




A Ralph L. Gray.

Q Mr. Gray, what business are you engaged in?
a Consulting engineering.

Q Where are you located?

A Artesia, New Mexico.

0 In connection with vour work as a consulting

engineer, have you done any work for William A. and Edward
R. Hudson in connection with Case 37582

A Yes, sir.

Q Have you testified before the 0Oil Conservation
Commission as a petroleum engineer ard made your qualifications
a matter of record?

A Yes, sir,

MR, KELLAHIN: Are the witness' qualifications
acceptable?
MR. PORTER: Yes, they are,

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Mr, Gray, briefly, what is
proposed by William A. and Edward R. Hudson in Case 3758?

A The applicant has made application for an
exception to Order Numher R-3221 so0 as to permit the applicant
to continue to dispose of prcduced waters into unlined surface

pits on his leases in the Dos Hermanos Pool,

Q How many wells are there located on that iease, or




those leases?

A There are ten wells owned and operated by the
applicant.
Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 1, would you identify that exhibit, please?

A Exhibit No. 1 is a map of the Dos Hermanos Pool
showing the leases and wells. This map also shows the type
of structure, with contours being shown on top of the Yates
formation.

Q What is the significance of the area that's outlined
in vellow on that exhibit?

A The areas outlined in yvellow are leases which are
owned by William A, and Edward R, Hudson.

0 Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 2, would you explain that exhibit?

A Cxhibit No. 2 shows well data for all of the wells
which are operated by the Hudsons. This table shows that
most of the wells were completed during 1356, although two
wells were completed in 1955 and one well was completed in
1957,

MR, PORTER: Mr. Gray, at this point, now, you

testified that they had ten wells, Is one of those temporarily

abandoned?




THE WITNESS: Yes.

MR. PORTER: So actually, they have nine wells
producing?

THE WITNESS: Very recently we temporarily abandoned
the Eddy State "B" No. 1 well,

MR, PORTER: So we have nine producing wells?

THE WITNESS: Nine producing wells,

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) What was the reason for
abandoning that well, Mr. Gray?

A Well, an economical reason, essentially. Also, this
well had some large equipment which we wanted to use at some
other location. Exhibit No. 2 also shows the total depth of
these wells, and you will note that the depth of these wells
range from approximately sixteen to seventeen hundred feet.
They're relatively shallow wells. Also, information on casing
and casing depth and sacks of cement are shown on Exhibit No. 2,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No.
3, will you identify that exhibit?

A I think I can best explain this if I hold this
exhibit up on the board herc and exnlain a few parts of it
a little more clearly.

Exhibit No, 3 is @ gamma ray neutron survey of the

Hudson Federal Well No. 7. This is presented as a tvypical log




in the area. I think it's maybe significant that there's a
prominent shale membar at a depth of approximately 150 to
160 feet. I believé on most of your exhibits this shale
member will be indicated by green coloring here. Usually a
shale member as prominent as that is a permeability barrier
and we can't definitely state, of course, that this is the
case in this area, but many times a shale member like that
will prevent any movement of fluid up or down through it,
Usually they are permeability barriers.

There is a shallow fresh water zone in the area. It
isn't the quality of water that is suitable for domestic use,
but it is being used for watering cattle, and this shallow
fresh water is encountered, oh, usually they get a show
beginning at about 250 feet, and this extends on down to
approximately 400 feet. Most of the better parts of thié
water sand are encountered at depths between three and four
hundred feet from the surface.

Exhibit 3 shows the top of the salt fermation,
which in this well was encountered at 513 feet; the base of
salt was encountercd at 1262 faet,. the top of the Yates is
found at 1493 feet. This well has a total depth of 1710
feet and the pay interval is indicated on this log by the red

coloring at the very bottom part of tha hole.



MR, PORTEK: What do you have, about fifteen feet
of pay there, Mr. Gray?

THE WITNESS: Well, we really don't know, because
these wells were drilled in with cable tools and usually

they just barely penetrated the oil pay and they were wanting

to stay as far away from water as possible, and usually they
did not drill through the pay. So, actually we don't know
how thick that thing is.

Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Then any fresh water in the area

is located below the shale member, is that correct, Mr, Gray?

A Yes., If vou want to call it fresh water. It
hardly would qualify as what we normally speak of ag fresh
- water. The shallow water that we are referring to does occur

below the shale member.

Q The water is not fit for human consumption?

A That is correct.

0 Only fit for use by livestock?

A Yes,

Q What is the general nature of this reservoir, Mr.
Gray?

A 0il is produced from the Yates dolomite reef

formation. The reservoir has a natural water drive and a large

quantity of water has been produced from these wells,




Q You will have an exhibit later to show that, is

that right?
A Yes.,
- Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 4, would you identify that exhibit, please?
A Exhibit No. 4 shows monthly o0il production for the
_ three Hudson leases for 1965, 1966 and 1967. It will be
noted that oil production is declining, and Exhibit No. 4
shows that during 1965, 33,192 barrels of oil were produced;
—- 1966, 29,447 barrels of oil were produced; and in 1967, this

figure had declined to 27,585 barrels of oil.

Q In the meanwhile did the production of water increase?
A Yes,
Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 5,

would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 5 is a table showing water production
for the three leases operated by the Hudsons, as reported *o
the state and federal agencies. The total of the figures, as
shown on this report, shows that a cumulative water
production of aporozimatcely =2ix million barrels have been
produced up through March of 1968, However, I would like to
state that these figqures, of course, are not accurate figures,

that it is quite common practice in the il industry to not




- spend a great deal of money or a great deal of time in
determining accurate water figures., That's quite common with
all of the companies, and as a general rule, these figures are

- very conservative,

Now, we don't intentionally try to mislead anyone
on submittirg this information., It's just a case of where

- we don't actually know ourselves a lot of the time just what

quantities of water are being produced.

Q What information are these figqures based on
o generally, Mr. Gray?
A Well, generally they're based on whatever testing

facilities that are available at the time on the lease, and

- quite often the method used in determining this is based on a
very short testing period, and usually the water is, or a
well is tested into a tank and the water is drained off and
then the pumper makes a determination by the amount of waterx
that has been drained off and the amount of o0il that's left
in the tank.

However, there are some shortcomings to this method,.

In the case of a property of this nature it takes a very lony
time in some instances to drain off guantities of water,

especially if we try to get a longer period in the test, and

nsually the pumper has a lot of other things to do, he's
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supposed to be different places, and it's quite common for
pumpers tc be a little careless in the way that they make these
tests;

One thing I would like to point out is that one
error that they guite commonly make is that just as soon as
the first appearance of oil is found in draining the tank
down, well, then they shut the tank off and they record the
water production as being that that has been drained off down
to thig top of the valve., The error in that is that some of
this o0il will start coning up from a higher level, actually,
and will find its way into the water stream, I might
illustrate that a little more graphically here, 7T will draw a
rough outline of a tank and show a pipe connection coming out
of the bottom, close to the bottom with a valve on it and,
of course, when the pumper starts his test, well, the fluid
level in the tank may be in the upper portion and then the
pumper draws this fluid down; before the level of the oil
actually reaches the top of the drainoff point, due to the
flow of this volume of £luid out of the pipe, the 0il will have
& tendency to cone into the drainage nipple here and the
punper will shut the thing off at that point. Well, he's
calling everythino water from the top part of this pipe down

to the bottom of the tank, and everything above, oil., UWell,

4
=3
"

E
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you can see the error, because as soon as he shuts that va® 2
off, well, the 0il level is up above that at some point and
the additional water in there which he is calling oil is
actually water; so, that's one reason why most of our
measurements are on the conservative side.

Then, in addition to that, quite often there will
be some water held up in suspension with the oil up in here,
which wouldn't be settled out, so there again, that will
cause some inaccuracy of the actual measurement of the thing.
I just want to explain that point because someone who isn't
too familiar with lease operation might get the idea that we're
purposely filing wrong information on sater production and that
isn't the case at all. It's usually a case of where in the
past it hasn't really been necessary to determine these water
volumes accurately and we know that the volumes haven't beer
accurate.

Another thing that can cause inaccuracies is that
we may run a series of tests, say, in February, and we may not
run these tests again, say, for another year. Well, in the
meantime the waier production is increasing and so all of the
time thzat the water production is increasing, well, we're not
aware of this in our report figures; and a third factor is

that sometimes we may install larger pumping equipment in crder
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to get more oil out of the well and, of course, when we do

that, well, we do recover more fluid from the well, and that,
again, makes our water figures too conservative, So I just
want to point out these reasons for these conservative
figures which we report.

Q In order to get a more accurate repcrt, have you
recently made tests, Mr, Gray?

A Yes, sir., We were faced with having to comply with
this "no pit order", and the first thing that we did was to
make some calculations on what it would cost to install
pumping equipment and to actually dispose of this water; so,
in order to know how to size our pumps, well, it was necessary
that we have accurate water figqures, and during the month of
February 1968 we rented a 500-barrel tank and made tests of
each well in a manner just as accurately as we could.

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 7, would vou identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 6 is a table showing the results of
these individual well tests which were made during the month
of February 1968, You will note that oil production varied
between two and a half and 25 barrels of oil per day and the
water fiqures varied bhetween 224 and 1105 bharrels per day,

The total oil recovered --
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MR. PORTER: I helieve that's 151 to 1105,

THE WITNESS: Excuse me, Mr, Porter, vou are right.
I overlooked that. The low figqure should be 151 barrels per
day.

MR. PORTER: Right.

A Yes, sir. The total fiqures amount to 81 barrels of
oil and 6,428 barrels of water per day. The last column on
Exhibit No. 6 shows the percentage of water produced by each
well and you will note that these figures vary from a low of
87.4 to a high of 99.5 percent water. The over-all average
for the properties is 98.75 percent water.

MR. PORTER: 1In other words, you have to pump some
of these wells here, this Eddy State "BD" No. 2, for instance,
you have to produce a hundred barrels of fluid to get a hailf
barrel of o0il?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

Q {(By Mr. Kellahin) Is that a marginal operation,
then, Mr, Gray?

A Yes, this property has reached an advanced stage of

MR. HAYS: How much longer do you think this will
continue?

THE WITNESS: Well, if we can continue with our
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present operation and continue disposing of our produced
Qater as we do now, we feel that we have four to five years
of profitable operation left,

Q (By Mr, Kellahin) Have you had an examination made
of the produced water to determine its quality, Mr, Gray?

A Yes, sir.

Q Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No., 7,
would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 7 is a water analysis showing the
analysis that was made on a sample of water from the Hudson
Federal lease at the tank battery. I won't go over all of
these figures. The most significant figure on this analysis,
I think, is the chloride content, and this analysis shows
chloride content of 18,150 milligrams per liter,

Q Now, referring to “hat has been marked as Exhibit
No. 8, would you identify that exhibit?

A Mr., Kellahin, may I make one more additional
statement in regard to Exhibit No. 72

Q Sure,

A We have investiyaied some evperiments that have been
conducted by various agencies, and one example, we would refer
vou to a publication which has been prepared bv the inited

States Geological Survey in cooperation with the New Mexico




Department of Public Health., This bulletin is entitled
"Proposed Water Quality Standards for the Pecos River in

New Mexico", It was prepared by John W, Hernandez. This
publication summarizes the quality of water data at selected
sampling stations on the Pecos River, There's one reference
I would like to make for the record. I don't see any page
numbers in this publication, but there is a table which is
shown as "Frequency of Occurrence of Selected Chemical
Constituents in Properties at Water Quality Stations in the
Pecos River Basin, 1960 to 1965, Water Years". This table
shows chloride content in parts per million.

There's one water station here which they designate
as Pierce Canyon Crossing, in which they show that samples
containing as high as 15,500 parts per million of chloride
were found,

Q As compared to the 18,550 on your produced water?
A Yes,

MR. PORTER: That's in the Pecos River?

THE WITNESS: Pecos River, vyes.

MR, PORTER: 'the figure was above 15,0002

THE WITNESS: 15,500, That's a maximum, That
isn't an average figure.

MR, PORTER: Yes, sir,
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A Then in Red Bluff Reservoir, well, some of their
measurements were as high as 16,600 parts per million chloride,
80, again, I repeat, that these aren't average values at all
but it does show that values as high as that have been found.
So this water isn't really too different --

MR. PORTER: Mr, Gray, does that»study indicate at
what depth those samples were taken?

THE WITNESS: No, sir, not as far as I know., I am
not certain what their sampling point was. It's possible
that the bulletin states that. I have not gone through the
bulletin in that much detail,

MR, HAYS: They are from the wells?

MR. PORTER: From the Pecos River, and at Red Bluff,

THE WITNESS: Out of the Pecos River.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) Does that complete your summary?
A Yes.
0 Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit

No. 8, would vou identify that exhibit, please?
A I have an enlarged map of Exhibit No. 8 which we
have on the hoard hevos and I will refer to this rather than

the small maps that you have. The Dos Hermanos Pools in

which the Hudsons have these properties is shown in the

southern part of the map in part of Section 28, and mostly in
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Section 33, This is in Township 20 South and Range 30 East,

Also there are two wells located in the eastern
portion of Section 32, This map was prepared for the Hudsons
by John West Engineering Company of Hobbs, Mr., West surveyed
in the open pits on the Hudson leases and these are indicated
by the square Or rectangular markings or symbols on the map.

You will note that in some cases there is more
than one pit, For example, in the Northwest Quarter of Section
33 there are two water pits there. The reason for that is
that from time to time these pits will £ill wp and quit
taking water and we have found it necessary over a period of
years in some cases to go ocut and construct another pit
nearby and convert it for water disposal --

MR. PORTER: Does salt crystallize in the bottom of
the pits?

THE WITNESS: I don't know what happens, Mr. Porter.
They do quit taking water over a period of time, and I can't
say, really.

A Then the Duval Suiphur and Potash Company has a
potash wmine working which is shown on this map in the extreme
northeastern part of Section 35. Their mill tailings go over
a stockpile which is indicated on the map in the North Half of

Section 35, and in this area there’s a large stockpile of

i
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material which has been built up over the years containing

various types of clays and silt material, along with salt.
These heavier constituents drop out on this pile and then the
salt water continues on in an easterly direction and finally
collects in a natural surface depression, which is located
in the northern part of Section 34 and in the southern part
of Section 27, and this is indicated on our map by these green
crosshatched colorings,

This pond presently has two earthen dams which have
been constructed, one in the northern portion and one over
on the west side here, which served to contain these waters.
It's my understanding that at the present time Duval is
dumping approximately 24,000 barrles of salt water into this
lake per day.

I would like to also point out the location of the
Barber Pool which is mostly in Sectien 20. This pool was
discovered much earlier than the Dos Hermanos Pool. It was
discovered in 1937 so it has been producing over a substantially
larger period of time and this pool also produces from this
reef formation and has a natural water drive, It also has
produced large amounts of water.

Then the PCA Pool is located principally in Section |

15, It also is a reet-type pool with a natural water drive,




19

and produces water,

MR, PORTER: Does it produce water on pretty much
the same order that the Dos Hermanos or Barber or are you
familiar with that?

THE WITNESS: Mr,., Porter, I have not made a study of
production in the PCA Pool, I know from the records that it -
is a reef-type pool and produces water. Other than that, I
don't have any information on it.

MR. PORTER: That would be reflected in the Commission
records, I suppose.

THE WITNESS: Yes.

A The last item which I would like to call to your
attention on the map is the workings of the Potash Company
of America, which is located in Section 4 of this township.
In the case of the Duval tailings pond, we had the surveyor to
survey in this body of water here so that we could get a
fairly accurate determination of its extent, which roughly is
approximately B0 acres in size.

In the case of the PCA salt water ponds, which we
indicate on the map by tiie green croeshateching, we have not
made a survey of those ponds, The map states that this is the
approximate location of these ponds, They're based on a very

rouagh visual determination of three salt water porus which
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exist in that area. We do not claim that these are the actual
outlines of those lakes, but this being further away “rom our
operation, we just merely want tc call attention to the fact
that it is there and that the water is also being put into

the ground in this area, and other than that we don't have
specific figures on the size or the area of these things.

Q What is the distance of the Duval galt water pond
from the Hudson leases?

A The Duval salt water pond is approximately one-half
mile east of the oil properties.

Q Would it be less than a mile from your closest pit,
disposal pit?

A Yes. The closest Hudson pit would be in the
Northwest Quarter of the Scutheast Quarter of Section 33, and
this would be approximately one mile.

Now, there is one other feature that we would call
your attention to, there is a shallow water well which is
being used by the rancher to water cattle with in this area
and this water well is shown on the map:; it's located in the
Northeast Quarter of thne Scvuthcasi Duarter of Section 33, It
is still in use and being used to water cattle,

MR, PORTER: You don't know what the chemical

analysis of the water is, what the chloride content is?

g




THE WITNESS: No, sir, we didn't get a sample for

analysis simply because to us the fact that it is being used
for watering cattle is a significant thing.

MR, PORTER: But as far as you know, it is not being
used for human consumpticn?

THE WITNESS: No. It is far from the quality that

can be used for human consumption. Back in 1955 when the
Hudsons drilled this field they located a pumper on one of
these leases, they put a trailer out there and he was never
able to use this shallow water even from the start for
domestic use, He has always had to haul that water.

MR, PORTER: That's prior to the disposal of any
salt water in the pool?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

Q (By Mr. Kellahin) 1Is there any possibility of water
flowing over this stockpile and leaking further salt down
into the disposal pit?

A Well, I am sure that every time it rains, well, some
of that rain will dissgsolve some of that salt from the
stockpile.

0 Does the water that is being disposed of by Duval

Potash Company go directly across ¢his stockpile?

A Yes, sir,
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Q It just flows right across it, is that right?
A Yes, sir.
Q So, if there is any rain, that would just be

additional water going across the same place, is this the way
it would work?

A Yes,

Q Have you had an analysis made of the water being
disposed of by Duval?

A Yes,

0 Referring to what has been marked Exhibit 9, wculd
you identify that Exhibit 9, please?

A Exhibit No. ¢ shows an analysis of a sample of water
which was taken from the Duval Disposal Pond, and here again
we will only refer you to the chloride content. This analysis
shows the chloride content of 197,000 milligrams per liter,
which is more than ten times the salt content of the produced
water on the Hudson lease.

0 Do you know how long Duval has been disposing of

water in that pit?

A Na, T don't.
Q It has been a number of vyears, has it not?
A Yes., It's been a number of years, but I can't say

how long. I thins it's interesting in that if we consider




the fact that puval is putting approximately four times the
volume of water inéo their pit as the Hudsons are into their
leases; and the water has ten times as much, or over ten
times as much salt content, you can readily see that there ié
over forty times as much salt being put into that litt.ie pond
than the Hudsons are putting into the ground on all of their
leases, |

0 Do you know of the approximate surface acreage of
the Duval pond?

A Well, the Exhibit No. 8 shows the approximate
outline of this pond.

Q It would be roughly 80 acres or more?

A Roughly, ves,

Q Now, referring to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 10, would you identify that exhibit, please?

.\ Well, Exhibit No. 10 is a photograph which I took
standing on the western edge of the Duval Salt Water Pond and
looking in an easterly direction. This photograph shows the
mine workings in the background and this just szhows one little

edge of this salt water pond.

0 That doesn't show the pond as & whole, does it?
A No, sir,.
0 In the photegranh there appears to he a light
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colored area to the rear in the right side of the picture,
what 13 that?

a Well, the very light portion in that photograph
in the general area that you referred to is this tailings
dump that we show on *he map as a stockpile.

0 In response to a question by Mr, Hays, Mr. Gray,
you stated that if you could continue to overate as you are
presently operating and disposing of water on the surface,
you'd have a remaining life of about four years in the Cos

Hermanos Pool?

A Four to five years.

Q Is the pool, in your opinion, substantially depleted?
A Yes, sir.

Q Have you made a study of the economics of continued

operation of this pool under different conditions?

fat Yes, sir, we have,

0 Would you refer to what has been marked as Exhibit
No. 11, please, and discuss that exhibit?

A Fxhibit No., 11 is an estimated realization
sunedule of the Hudson interests based on the conditions that

operations will continue under the present conditions. The

first column that we show is the estimated annual gross oil

production, and you will note that the total ficure for our
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estimated five vears of future life is 107,800 barrels of
0il, so by continuing to operate this property for five more
years, we should recover 107,800 barrels of oil, or
approximately that much.

The second coliumn shows the Hudson gross income by
years, The next column shows the direct charges, ox what we
commonly refer to as lifting costs, and these figures are
based on the company's actual direct charges incurred during
the vear of 1967. It does not include anv figures for

depreciation,

Q You mean 1972, don't you?

A Pardon?

Q You say your direct charges into 19722 Did you say
‘672

A I said that our direct charges were based upon the

actual lifting cost figures that were actually incurred
during the year 1967,

0 The next column on taxes,

A The next column shows the estimated taxes that will

mi,
4

be paid, hc next onlumn shows the estimated operating and
administrative overhead charges, which again are taken from

the 1967 records; and, then, the total expense is shown in

the next column for each year. The last column shows the
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estimated Hudson net nrofit fiqgure which was determined by
subtracting the total exrense from the Hudson gross income
figures. You will note that during 1968 we predict a net
profit of $12,171,00., In 1969 we predict a net profit of
$8,210,00; 1970, a net profit of $4,465.00; 1971, a net
profit of $695.00; and in 1972, a loss of $2,085.00.

Usually a company continues to operate a property
for some time even after it starts losing money simply
because it takes a certain amcunt of time to get into the
plugging part of these fields. 8So we estimate that over the
five-year period Hudson will gain a net profit of possibly
$23,456.00.

0 Have you made a study of the cost of installing
disposal equipment to handle the water from this pool?

A Yes, sir,

0 Referring to what has been marked as Exhibit No. 12,
would you identify that exhibit?

A Exhibit No. 12 is an estimated realization schedule,
again, for the Hudson vortion of the interest, showing our
estimate of cost aud income, assuminag that four triplex pumps
will bhe installed, and that other related disnosal facilities

will be installzd so as to handle &ll of the produced water,

The estimated qgross oil fiqures are the same as for




Exhibit No. 11, the gross income figures are the same. In

*he case of direct charges, there will be an additional
$8,550;00 added on per year for power cost to operate these
four thirty-horsepower elestric motors,

Then in the next column is taxes, administrative
overhead and operating expense is the same as for the Exhibit
No. 1l1. We have added a new column fcr new development
expense andrwe show that Hudsons' portion of the expense
necessary to install these disposal facilities should amount
to $22,800.00.

The next column shows total expense, and again, the
last column shows the estimated Hudson profit or loss, and
in this case, of course, there is no profit. The operator
would incur a loss of $19,179.0" during 1968, assuming that
these disposal facilities would be installed during this vear,
during 1969 a loss of $340.00 would be incurred. During
1970 the loss would be $4,058.00, and if he continued to
operate over four years, the loss during the fourth year would
be $7,855.00,

Exhibit No, 12 illustrates very clearly that trom
an economical point of view the operator is not justified in

installing disposal facilities bhecause they won't nav out,

0 vy COrav. in vour opninion wculd the denial of this




application result in the failure to produce oil that would

otherwise be produced?
A Yes, sir. We think we can get a little over a

hundred thousand more barrels of cil,which in view of the oil

becoming more scarce and harder to find, we consider that
that's a worthwhile goal to produce that much more oil.

Q You are familiar with the provisions of the
Commission's order prohibiting surface disposal of produced
water, Is it your position, Mr, Gray, that because Duval
Potash is disposing of water on the surface you should be
permitted to do so, is that the reason for your exhibit?

A No, not in that light really, because somebody does
something, somehody else shouldn't ncecessarily be allowed to
do the same thing. The point is that even though we should
abandon all of these leases and discontinue disposing of
this produced water, that isn't going to put an end to salt
Leing continued to be disposed of in the area. The potash
companies are still going to dispose of it, as far as we
know, so you are really not eliminating any polution by
shutting this little portion of the thing down.

0 Now, referring again to the well located in the

Northeast, Southeast Quarter of Section 33, does that

indicate that in spite of the surface disposal of produced

i
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water and the Duval water also, there has still bheen no
contamination, in vour opinion?

A Well, T would almost have to come to the conclusion
that in view of the millions and millions of harrels of salt
water that have been put into the ground on the Hudson
leases, and in the Duval pond, that after all these years if
there's no visible evidence of pnlution by this time, I
frankly seriously doubt if there will ever be any, because you
can do some rouagh calculating and see that since the potash
people are putting fortv times as much salt as we are into
the ground, I can see that maybe our cumulative water ficure,
instead of being what the records show, is more probably in
the nature possibly of fifteen million bharrels of water; so
when you consider all of these factors, well, it looks to me
like that there's a verv good chance that this shale member is
perhaps a barrier and maybe we will never get any contamination.
I can't say definitelv, but certainly by this time it looks
like we would have had some indication that contamination is
occurring,

0 Mr., Cray, were Ixhibits 1 through 12 prepared by you
or under your supervision?

b Yes, sir,

MR, KELLAHIN: At this time I would like to offer




30

in evidence Exhibits 1 through 12,
MR. PORTER: If there are no objections, the
exhibits will be admitted.

(Whereupon, Exhibhits 1 through 12
were offered and admitted in

evidence.)
0 (By Mr. Kellahin} Do you have anything further to
add to your testimony?
A No, sir.
0 One further question, are the Hudson leases federal,
state or fee, do you know?
A The Hudsons have one state lease, the Eddy State

"BD" lease, and then two leases which are federal, the
Federal lease, and the Gulf Federal lease.
o And no fee land involved here., is that right?
A That's correct.
MR. PORTER: How manv wells are producing on state
lease, Mr. Gray, at this time?
THE WITNESS: One well,
MR, PORTER: Do vou have a disposal pit on state
land there?
THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.
MR. PORTER: And the other disposal vits are

lccated on federal land?
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THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. KELLAHIN: If the Commission please, that
completes cur direct testimony in this case. I would like
also to offer in evidence our Exhibit No, 13, which is an
abstracter’s certificate to show that all of Section 27, 34
and 35, which include the area of the ﬁuval salt water pond
and the salt stockpile are actually federal lands.

MR, PORTER: Any objection to the admission of this
letter? It will be entered as Exhibit 13,

(Whereupon, Exhibit 13 was
of fered and admitted
in evidence.)

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, PORTER:

Q Mr. Gray, I wanted to review a little bit of your
testimony that I missed at the outset. Did you testify as to
the depth from which this stock well is producing from, this
water, I mean the well that's producing the water for the
livestock?

A T Ao not have the figures on this particular water
well. I do have records on some of the wells, the o0il wells
which have been drilled in the pool, and these records
indicate that this shallow water was enecountared from, between

depths of approximately 250 anc 400 feet, with wost of the
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prolific part of the water being obtained between 300 and 400
feet.
0 That is below this shale member that yvou were
talking about?
A Yes.
MR. PORTER: Anyone have any questions? Mr. Nutter.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR. NUTTER:

0] Mr. Gray, does this shale member appear on the logs
of all the wells that have been drilled in the Dos Hermanos?

a As far as I can tell, some of the wells have been
logged on different sensitivity scales and in some cases it
doesn't show up exactly like this one, but as far as I can
tell it's a predominant formation.

Q Do you think it's a blanket situation that covers

the general area?

A Probably.

Q Any any water soaking into the surface of the
ground, be it a potash tailings, produced water, or anything
else, would only go down to the impermeable shale barrier and
could go no further, in your opinion?

A No, I didn't say it couldn't. I said it's quite

often that these shale memboers are permeability barriers.

o

.
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In this particular case 1 cannot say definitely that it can't
go through it because 1 have no way of knowing, but we look
upon shale members as permeability barriers, and, of course,
in all of our oil field completion work we use shale as
barriers between sets of perforations and so forth.

Q So normally, unless the shale should be fractured
or something, it would impose a permeability barrier?

A Yes, sir.

0 How many water wells are in the immediate vicinity
of this Dos Hermanos Pool, only the one water well you mentioned?

A I cannot state how many. I haven't gone into the
records to determine that, I don't know.

Q Well, now, Mr. Gray, now can ycu make the statement
that in your opinion, after all the millions of barrels of
water have been put on the surfact of the ground here and over
east of it, that it hasn't cvontaminated the water, when you say

that this water in this well was not fit to drink anyway?

A Well, it never was fit to drink.

Q Before there was any oil production or potash
production?

A Yes. In fact, these shallow waters, you can trace

them over Eddy County and they are notoriously high in gyp

content. I don't know of any place in this area or in a lct
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of places in Fddy Countv where this type of water is suitable
for domestic use.

Q Is it the gvp content or the chloride content?

A Well, both.

0 It's high in both?

A Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Sulphates and chloride?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir, You see, the point is
that nature herself has been a hindrance to collection of
suitable waters for domestic use, There are deposits of gyp
or caliche, we call it, all over the whole countrv. Everybody
is familiar with these caliche pits all over the area. All
over Eddy County, and water percolating down through

these caliche pits causes the water to become brackish and not

suitable for domestic use, and that is very common throughout
Eddy County. :
0 (By Mr, Nutter) So far as vou know, this water in

this particular well has been bad water --

A From the start,

c ~— from the gtart?

A Yes, sir,

0 Well, now, Mr. Grav, not long ago I was down in this

arca and I saw a water well over here in the Barber Pool and
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they said it was producing from about 65 feet, You don't know

of any water sand in 65 feet which would be above the shale
member in the Dos idermanos area?

‘A There's no such reference in our records. I went
through all of our records, and in the process of drilling
the wells there was no notation of any water being encountered
at that depth.

Q Above the shale?

A Yes, sir. Also I went through the records of the
United States Geological Survey office and I didn't find any
indication in their records of that shallow water.

Q Well, now, this would be the Rustler formation
immediately above the salt there?

A Yes, 1 suppose so.

Q So these water wells would bhe producing from the
upper and middle Rustler?

A No. Your Rustler is a rather thin bed of anhydrite
just above the salt, These waters occur above the Rustler.

Q Then, isn't it a fact, Mr. Gray, that the Rustler

N 1
na s .

immediately above the salt constitutes an aquiier ¢ o]
carrying large volumes of water in this area in a southerly

direction and that this salt water flows into the Pecos River

thraugh Spriz—.‘qg at Mr‘!1(’iQ& Bend?
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A Did I understand vou right? Did you make the state-
ment that the Rustler is a hody-carrying water?

Q It constitutes an aguifer-carrying water.

A I don't think so. As far as I know there is no
water encountered in the Rustler at all., In fact, in drilling
these wells you will note that the surface casing has been
set in the Rustler anhydrite and the reason that they did that
was that it's a good, hard formation that doesn't contain
fluids, they shut off these upper waters by setting the pipe
into the anhydrite and then they continue drilling the hole
below dry, so as far as I know there is no water in the
anhydrite., If it is there, I am not aware of it,

Q Well, the name itself would indicate there’s no
water there, but the Rustler formation does contain some
pearmeable sapds?

A In some areas,

‘Q Which constitute this aquifer, which is the aquifer
which is pouring the silt water into the Pecos River at

Malaga Bend, isn't it?

A I don't consider that 1t exists i1 Lhis arca beoanes

POt BErg S bl o

there's no indication of water in the Rustler in this arvrea,

ctherwise there wouldn't have bheen much point in setting the

N 2
[tesae

pipe
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0 Are you acquainted with the method of gsalt water
disposal in the Barber Pool?
A No, sir,
Q You are not aware, then, that water is being disposed

of on a vacuum into a welllinto the Rustler formation in that
pool?

A No, sir. I have just been so busy that I didn't extend
my investigation that far.

Q And the cost of water disposal does include four
triplex pumps and all this other expensive equipment?

A I don't know what they're doing, but as I pointed
out, our pits do £ill up over a period of time. I would
consider that in our area, that although we may get by with
putting some water in at the start of the thing in under a
vacuum, it's my belief and ny experience that before the end
of the project that we will have to pump the water into the
formation under pressure.

") what formation were you considering that you will
have to dispose of?

A The same formation that we are producing ithe oil
from,

Q In other words, rignt bhack to the pay?

a Yes,




MR, NUTTER: 1 believe that's all,

MR, PORTER: Anyone else have a question? Mr, Utz.

CROSS EXAMINATION

BY MR, UTZ2:

Q Mr. Gray, you referred to some report there from
Mr. Hernandez --

MR, PORTER: Dr, Hernandez.

Q The first sample that you stated in that report,
when was that taken? 1Is that availabl=z there and where was
it taken?

A Would vou like tc look at the publication?

Q Oh, I might later. I was interested in that first
sample,whether it was taken above or below Malaga Bend.

A Well, the sample that I referred to initially was
at the Pierce Canyon €rossing. You may get some idea of where
that is, let me just run down the stations here. Here is one,
and I am going to go progressively south on the Pecos River
so we will know where we are. Here is one at Artesia, the

next is Carlsbad, the next is near Malaga, the next is Pierce

Canyon Crossinyg, which 1 referrcd to.
0 That would be below Malaga, then?
A Yes,
0 How about the sands above Malaga, do they have as
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much salt in them?

A No.

Q So this sample does represent some of the salt that's
getting in at Malaga Bend?

A Yes, sir.

Q Irn reyard to your Exhibit No. 11, your economics
exhibit, where you estimated the gross production, how did
you determine that decline?

A Oh, by roughly continuing the same declinz that we
seem to be following now.

Q For how many previous years?

A Of course, it varies from year to year. It's not a
constant decline, but if you will plot these points on some
graph paper @ think you might agree that it is a reasonable
estimate.

Q That's the way you arrived at it, you plotted

annual production on graph paper and then drew an average line

through?
A Yes.
Q what price are you getting for the o0il? I gquess --

would the division from gross oil into that figure yive
you the price per barrel? If it will, well. that's satisfactory.

I well, no, it wouldn't, because the Hudson gross




income doesn't represent a hundred percent of the income.

Q Oh, I see.

A It represents rcughly about 71 percent.

Q It has a pretty hefty override, hasn't it?

a No.

Q 29 percent goes out?

A wWell, in some cases there is more working interests
in this, too. I don't know that I -- Well, let's see --

MR. PORTER: What were you trying to establish,
Mr. Utz, by this line of questioning?
MR. UTZ2: I am trying to find cut what is inciuded

in the expenses here, how they arrived at these economics.

A It's a regular posted price, I should have it
somewhere.
Q (By Mr. Utz} It would be arcund what?

MR. LICHT: $2.56.

Q {By iir. Utz) Do you agree with the man?
A That sounds close.
Q What do all these airect charges include in this

poul, is that 3just liftinag costs?
A Just 1lifting costs. Just direct ¢ ..ges that are
necessary in the operation of the property. That includes

pulling costs, well service costs, power cost, some of the

electric motors on some of the producing wells are as large
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as 25 horsepower. It includes maintenance, cost of all types,
all direct charges.

Q What percent did-you use for taxes?

A Well, these taxes are the figures that the operator
had in their data files. These are the exact amount, based

on the exact amount of taxes that they paid during the year

1967,
Q That includes income tax, too?
A No, not income tax.
0 These are just production taxes?
A Just production type taxes, ves, sir.
Q I notice in your next cclumn is operating and

administration cost. I am having trouble in my mind
differentiating between operating costs hcce and direct
charges., What would cverating costs include here?

A Well, what we mean b7 operating cost is, for
instance, office expense in preparing monthly reports and
making inventories and so forth. The tyve of expense that
would be incurred by an opearator usually in his office in
that part of the operation; tiling all &f thace reports,
bookkeever, so forth,

MR, UTZ: I think that's all I have.

| 282
i

R. PORTFER: Does anyone else have anv questions?
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[y

Mr. Kellahin, I see a picture here. Did your witness testify
to that exhibit?

MR. KELLAHIN: Yes. He identified that as Exhibit
No. 10.

MR.PORTER: All right. Well, Exhibit No. 10 is a
picture of the water disposal pond at Duval Potash Company, is
that correct?

THE WITNESS: Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: If there are no further gquestions of
the witness, he may be excused.

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: Does anvone have anything further to
offer in this case? Mr. Anderson,

MR. ANDERSON: John A. Anderson, supervisor,

United States Geological Survey. In addition to the two.
federal leases that were brought out in the testimony, owned
by Hudson and Hudson, there's another federal lease in the

Dos Hermanos Pool, operated by John Trigg. It has two wells
producing from the same formation and both of them make large
guantitiere of water which goes into the surfact pits. Now,
the engineers of our Artesia office have been aware of the
water situation in the Dos Hermanos Pool for approximately the

last eight or ten vears. We believe that the circuwnstances
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of the case warrant an exception to the general rule in

Southeastern New Mexico,

MR. PORTER: Does anyone else have anything to

offer in the case?

advisement.

The Commission will take the case under
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WILLIA AL & BINARD . HUDSON WELL DATA

LEASES IN [bAN HWERMAROS POOL
T VRRIARS e

TOTAL CASING IACKS OF SURFACE CASING
WELL NO., ELINVAT TON COMFLET ED DEP'ﬁl SLZ m—map'm Cl‘}‘lkiNT EI VAN DERH 3X, CEMENT
Federal #1 3372 7- 1-55 - 1682 . 1" 1468 15 8-5/8" 728 225
2" 1634
Federal #2 3361 GL 11-22-55 1610 g-5/8 823 756 k
7" 1590 375 10" 19 745
Federal #3 3384 DF 1-24-56 1730 g-5/8 1696 500 10-3/8" . 480 500
Federal #5 3370 GL 3-22-56 1654 7v 1613 275 8-5/8" n7s 275
Faderal #0 2355 GL y- 7-56 1667 A 1600 275 8-5/8" 493 150
paderal #7 3346 DF 3- 1-57 1710 VAN 1690 275 8-5/8" L85 125
o 1713 ;
gulf Federal #1 3372 DF 2-18-56 1634 7" 1615 275 g8-5/8" u71 175
i
Gulf Federal #2 3362 GL 5- 9-56 1706 7 1648 275 8-5/8" u77 156
gady "'BD" St. #1 3358 GL - 6-21-56 1689 syt 1620 600 8-5/8" 450 200
gady "BD" St. #2 3365 GL 8-27-56 1696 sy 1620 600 g-5/8" 450 200
r\ '—t by T ™ Rl B R ‘

IR 1S EuiE i b
G L Coo " EAVATION CuHAMISSION
S i Fe, New /' xicc
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JILLESH A. & LOYARD R, KU \,Ci' C L CONE E‘VATION L ‘(:.’xESS.ON
; % ni: Fe, New . >ico

OI1. PRODUCTION - DOS HLAXDS POGL '« .

- ~ - » . /‘ -:
~Exbibit Novoooo e

£ ave ;\u e e

FeliRAL GULE I DERATramemmans s CEDLY S STETE
LUASE LEASKE LEASE
1965 - Jan, 1,870 745 108
Feb. 1,6%3 602 175
Mar, 1,868 741 205
Apr, 1,935 712 158
May 1,917 742 174
June 1,844 629 166
July 2,055 714 163
Aug. 1,852 L7 160
Sept. 1,928 708 136
Oct. 2,065 710 169
Nov, 1,921 1,138 133
Dec. 1,967 220 157
22,875 8,408 1,909
Total 1965 0il Production - - - - 33,192
1966 - Jan. 1,898 685 171
Feb. 1,668 578 131
Mar. 1,856 681 174
Apr. 2,062 630 146
May 1,774 599 147
June 1,656 633 155
July 1,701 686 135
Aug. 1,287 630 132
Sept. 1,713 598 141
Oct. 1,551 661 165
Nov. 1,619 584 107
Dec. 1,349 595 149
20,134 - 7,560 -—- 1,753
Total 1965 0il Production - - - - 29,447
1967 - Jan. 1,632 592 149
Feb. 1,033 523 105
Mar. 1,749 578 132
Apr. 1,707 529 132
May 1,704 567 127
June 1,32 499 114
July 1,339 567 1zh
Aug, 1,826 584 127
Sept. 1,620 568 1095
Oct. 1,510 550 102
Nov. 1,681 528 143
pec. L4 537 e
19,474 5,622 1,489
total 1967 0il Production - - - - 27,585

/._:*}(/);(,17,‘%- —#4




WATER PRODUCTION - WILLIAM A, & EDJARD R, HUDSON LEASES

DOS HERMANOS POOL

1655

1956
1957
1958
1959
1960
1961
1962
1963
1964
1965
1966
1967

1968 (3 Mos.)

FEDERAL LEASE

14,400
21,600
401,435%
824,470
767,510
670,605
614,774
521,002
438,828
407,470
361,415
353,817

81,312

5,478,638

GULF FEDERAL

10,178%
20,356
18,355
4,835
15,773
11,191
9,570
8,813
7,934

6,952

1,649

123,606

R g

EDDY "BD'" ST.

1,060
1,273
2,018%
3,291
6,477

38,128
111,624
84,902
61,054
53, Shk
48,422
10,694

8,458

460,945

P

ONSEXVATION € 4341ss.0N

S.nta Fe, New | ‘ieo

(SR - Ry
_ Ciie No, P
* Estimated, Actual water production figures not avaltabie.-

gX///Z/"]A 7"‘;4)'”




WILLIAM A. &

DOS HERMANOS POOL,

Well

#1
#2
#3
#5

Federal
Federal
Federal
Federal
Federal #6
Federal #7

Gulf Federal #l
Gulf Federal #2
Eddy St. "BD" #l
Eddy St. "BD" #2

Total

EDWARD R. HUDSON LEASES

EDDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO
WELL TESTS MADE DURING FEBRUARY, 1968 « 3 /
Bbls. Per .Day '
Oil Water % Water g
10 335 98.9 i
7 683 99.0 ;
7 493 98.6 |
25 1105 97.8
3 224 98.7 :
4 151 97.4
8k 1051 99.2
11 862 ° 98.7 \
2% 277 99.3
3 647 99.5
81 6428 98.75
nrTASn= -
i o ten d \,‘,'\_'_ : ‘_:
OL C\__'\\EE‘\VAT'ON C« '.V\"!SS.ON

< nitg Fe, New / vico
ook

3 ~ . .
s Bxhibit Now e
=
S

e e O

Case No. ..

et ) o vk A e—

—

>
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WILLIAM A, & EDWARD R, HUDSON LEASES
£OS HERMANOS pOOL, EDDY COUNTY, NIV MEXICO

ESTIMATED REALLZATION SCHEDULLE - CONT INUAT ION OF PRESENT OPLRATIONS

HUDSON HUDSON EXPENSE
ESTIMATED GROSS DIRECT OPERATING & TOTAL HUDSON
YEAR GROSS OIL INCOME _ CHARGES _TAXES ATMINISTRATION EXPENSE NET PROFIT
1968 25,300 $51,236 $26,770 $3,440 $8,855 $3¢,065 $ 12,171
1969 23,300 47,000 26,770 3,165 §,855 38,790 8,210
1970 21,400 43,000 26,770 2,910 8,855 38,535 4,465
1971 19,700 39,000 26,770 2,680 8,855 38,305 695
1972 18,100 36,000 26,770 2,460 8,855 38,085 -( 2,085)
107,800 $216,236 $133,850 $14,655 $h44, 275 $192,780 $ 23,456

Note: Expense based upon actuail 1967 cost. No allowance 1is being made for equipment replacement for the
remaining life.
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WILDLITAM A, & DIWARD R, NUDSON LEASHES
DOS HERMANOS POOL, BEBDY COUNTY, NEW MEXICO

ESTIMATED REALLZATION SCHEDULL -~ OPERATING DISPOSAL FACILITY

HUDSON HUDSON EXPUNSE
ESTIMATED GROSS DIRECT OPERATING & NEW DEVELOPMENT TOTAL HUDSON PROFIT
YEAR GROSS Of1 INCOME (HARGES TAXES ATMINISTRATION EXPENSE LXPENSE OR LOSS (-)
1968 25,300 $51,236 $35,320 $3,440 $8,855 $22,80 S70,4815 ~($19,179)
1969 23,300 47,000 35,370 3,165 8,435 - 47, 340 -t 340)
1970 21,400 43,000 35,320 2,910 8,855 - 47,085 -(  4,085)
1971 19,700 39,000 35,320 2,680 8,855 - 46,855 -(  7,855)

Note: Additional direct charges of $8,550 per vear will be required to operate 4~30 Up. electric mwotors.
New Development expense includes installation of & tri-plex pumps, storage tank and distribution and
gathering facilities.,
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\72(,{8?0/ Jé:ﬁb’d(ﬁt Company

- me iemoesameme e STATE + FEDERAL + INDIAN LANDS e

POST OFFICE BOX 2288

PHONE 9282-8837 - SBANTA FE,

APRIL 26, 1968

NEW MEXICO 87801

WILLIAM A. & EDWARD HUDSON
C/0 KELLAHIN & FOX
St E. SAN FRANCISCO
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO
ATTN: MR, JASON KELLAHIN

DEAR SIR:
THIS IS TO0 CERTIFY THAT THE RECORDS IN THE UNITED STATES LAND
OFFICE AT SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO, REFLECT THAT ALL OF SECTION 27, ALL

OF SECTION 34 AND ALL OF SECTION 35, T. 20 S. - R. 30 E., NMPM, EDDY

COUNTY, NEW MEXICO, IS FEDERAL LAND.
TRUSTING THAT THIS IS THE INFORMATION YOU DESIRE, WE REMAIN
VERY TRULY YOURS,

FEDERAL ABSTRACT COMPANY

N
V2l
VER H. W » CE-PRESIDENT

HHW : MMG

E N anl it Nl e S R ‘

[N O SNV SR ) O
O.L CONSERVATION COMMISSION

S . nta Fe, New M:xico

P e /.
e Exhibit NO.« o
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EXHIBIT NO. 10 - CASE 3758
(Duval Potash Co. salt water
disposal pond - looking east-
ward toward plant. Picture
taken May 9, 1968.)




CASE 37583 Application Oof wn. A,
AND EDWARD R. HUDSON FOR AN
EXCEPTION TO ORDER R-3221.




